
It was great to be up at Windy Point with the Year 9s on 
their Orientation Camp yesterday.  From what I saw the 
class was having a great time alongside the NCEA Level 2 
and 3 Physical Education Leaders.  The Year 9 camp goes 
back a great number of years and is provided to allow our 
new Year 9s to bond alongside their classmates.  Over the 
last couple of years, we have adapted the programme to 
incorporate our NCEA PE classes who apply leadership 
skills and risk management assessment as part of the 
camp.  This allows them to gain relevant NCEA credits 
through an authentic and worthwhile context.  I hope the 
weather has held out for them over the remainder of the 
week and they return to school on Friday, tired and worn 
out from their three days away.  I would like to 
acknowledge a big thank you to the parents who 
supported the camp, especially assisting with the 
providing of transport.  It is essential that we have this 
support as it is a potential barrier to providing these types 
of opportunities.  We work hard to keep the cost of these 
type of trips as low as possible and it is only through this 
type of help that we manage to do this. 
 
It was great having Ken Terry the Police Education 
Officer at school on Monday talking to our bus prefects 
and students about bus safety.  It is a good chance to give 
everybody a reminder about safe behaviour on and 
around buses.  All students must remember that the bus 
driver cannot be distracted by misbehaviour on the buses 
and it is the responsibility of our bus prefects to help to 
manage behaviour.  This includes ensuring that passengers 
remain seated and keep the volume to a minimal level. 
Also, please remind your children not to cross the road at 
their bus drop off until the bus has clearly cleared the 
area.  A student running out from in front or behind a bus 
is the leading causes of near misses and accidents.  For 
this reason, drivers please also remember that the legal 
speed to pass a stopped school bus, in both directions, is 
20km/hour.  Just because the car in front is going faster, 
it does not make it ok.  Please also remember to be 
responsible when dropping students off and picking up 
students from the school.  At the start and end of the 
school day, the speed limit in a school zone drops to 
40km/hour.  We often experience cars travelling down 
Allandale Road at excessive speeds and unless our 
behaviours change, it will only be a matter of time before 
this results in an accident. 
 

We received news last week that one of our ex-students 
Anna has been awarded one of thirteen top Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) 
scholarships to students of Pacific descent from all across 
New Zealand.  Anna is starting her two-year Master of 
Science degree specialising in genetics at the University of 
Otago.  This is fantastic news and we wish Anna all the best. 
 
Well done to all the students who represented the school at 
the Combined Country High School Athletics Sports 
yesterday. I am sure they will have represented the school 
with pride. 
 
Lastly, a reminder to all parents and caregivers that with 
Easter falling within term time this year school remains 
closed from Easter Friday, through to and including the 
following Tuesday. This is for all schools. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
Stephen Beck 
Tumuaki - Principal 
 

Week ending 9th March 2018 

Ian and Carol Ford 
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Congratulations to the students who have been selected to 

represent their peers on the Student Council.  The Student 

Council meet regularly and discuss relevant school matters. 

 

The office holders are Bradley White (Secretary), Asra Ginders 

(Chairperson), Jackson Bau (SADD rep), Zak Davis (Treasurer), 

Jade Northover (Publicity Officer), Tahlia Beck (World Vision 

Rep), Katie Gunn (World Vision Rep), Tessa Allan (Publicity 

Officer). 



 

 
RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who received 

RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values.  
You have earned points for your House.  The following 
people have had their names drawn to receive a principal's 
reward; see Mr Beck on Monday.  

Year 0-7 Gus Hodgen for helping younger students at 
swimming sports. 

Year 8-13  Rachel  Burnett for staying focused in Art.  
 
Coming Events 
Week 6 
9 Mar Year 1-7 Assembly.  Level 1 Geography Trip; 

 Year 9 Camp returns 
Week 7 
13 Mar Hurunui College Triathlon (1.20pm start time) 
  Yr 11-13 ATL Progress Interviews, 3.30- 5.30pm 
17 Mar Hawarden Show 
Week 8 
20 Mar Year 3-4 HPSSA T Ball (ppd 22nd Mar) 
23 Mar Year 1-7 Assembly  
Week 9 
30 Mar Good Friday, school closed 
Week 10 
2 Apr Easter Monday, school closed 
3 Apr Easter Tuesday, school closed 
5 Apr CPSSA Swimming, Selwyn 
6 Apr ME Programme 
Week 11 
9 Apr Full School Assembly, 9am.  HPV injection.  
10 Apr HPSSA Triathlon 
11 Apr CASAFest team departs, Akaroa 
13 Apr CASAFest team returns; Last day of term 1. 
Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 

follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events. 

 
NINA VALLEY RESTORATION GROUP TRIP Weekend of 24th 

March. 
 
ATHLETICS FUNDRAISING Hurunui College student Jackson 

Bau is travelling with Papanui Toc H Athletics Club to an 
International Meet in Australia in July. Please support him by  
purchasing Canterbury Hantz Clover Honey 500g, $10/jar.   
To order phone Jackson 03 314 2515 or email 
pib@xtra.co.nz.  Thank you.  

 
WHANAU HUI  
Nau mai haere mai! Calling all parents/ guardians of Maori 

students at Hurunui College. We are looking for keen and 
motivated parents to get our Maori focussed activities 
moving for 2018. The more we have in the group the easier it 
is to share the load. This year we are celebrating Matariki 
school wide, Kapahaka, Taiaha training camps, getting our 
marae plan out as well as a few other big ideas. SO WE 
NEED YOUR HELP! TUESDAY 20TH MARCH 
6.30PM We'll start with kai so bring a plate - there'll be Fried 
bread! Maybe some other delicious kai too.  

Nga mihi - Sonia Talivai (Kaiako Māori) 
 
 

SCHOOL NOTICES 2018 MCDONALDS YOUTH DUATHLON Sunday 8th April, 
South Hagley Park, Christchurch.  See 
www.mcdonaldsduathlon.co.nz for further details.  

 
HPSSA SWIMMING FROM CHEVIOT 
I would like to thank all the students for their effort and 

behaviour at Cheviot last week for the Hurunui Primary 
Swimming sports.  I would also like to thank the parents 
for helping on the day with transport and management of 
the large team of students.  The following students have 
now been selected to go to the Canterbury Swimming 
Champs at Rolleston on 28th March, after gaining a first 
place at Cheviot: Sophie Thompson, Riley Abbott, Josh 
Gunn, Sam Earl, Blake Earl, Regan Kay, Mackenzie 
Dench, Geordie Hassall. Congratulations to you all. 

 
CCHS SWIMMING RESULTS  Thank you to the team of 

parents who helped on the day and for your offer of 
transport to this event at Dudley last week, it is always 
much appreciated.  Congratulations to Josh Gunn and the 
U12.5 relay team of Sam Earl, Josh Gunn, Geordie Hassall 
and Georgie Bethell for breaking a record. Well done. 

 
BASKETBALL DRAW FOR YEAR 5 TO 8 TEAMS  
Friday 9th March as follows: 
Hurunui Hotshots v Sthbrk Strikers RNLS2 4.45pm 
Hurunui Hurricanes v KJBC Raptors RNLS1 6.15pm 
Hurunui Hustlers v KNS Warriors Kaiapoi High

 6.15pm 
Hurunui Hoopsters v Clarkville Cobras Woodend 7pm 
Results from last week: 

 Hurunui Hot Shots won 18-12 

 Hurunui Hurricanes won 39-29 

 Hurunui Hustlers won 38-20 

 Hurunui Hoopsters lost 22-57 

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 11TH MARCH 2018 
Anglican/Presbyterian No Service  North Canterbury 

 Wine and Food Festival 

Catholic 8.30am Hawarden  
Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes 

 Street, Waikari 
Waikari Gospel Hall Sunday 11:15am, Bible teaching 

 and Sunday School, 5 Denham 
 Terrace 

 
RUTHERFORD MEMORIAL FUND 
The Hawarden Community Trust invites applications  from 

individuals/organisations/clubs/charitable groups for 
assistance with providing programmes/courses/coaching 
etc that will benefit children under 12 years of age who live 
in the Hawarden/Waikari area. Application forms are 
available from – Hawarden Four Square, Waikari Health 
Centre, or Millers Garage, or by contacting Chris Taiaroa 
314 4569, Brenda Twose 314 4483, or Richard Todd 314 
4090. 

Completed forms are to be sent to: 
The Secretary, Hawarden/Waikari Trust, PO Box 20, 

Waikari 7442 by  30th April, 2018 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

PROPOSED EASTER SUNDAY SHOP TRADING POLICY 
CONSULTATION CLOSING SOON 
The Shop Trading Hours Act 1990 (the Act) was amended in 

2016 to enable councils to decide whether retailers in their 
districts can open on Easter Sunday. The Hurunui District 
Council must have a local Easter Sunday Shop Trading 
Policy to enable shops to open. Previously the Act only 
allowed shops selling certain types of goods (for example 
dairies, service stations and garden centres) to open on 
Easter Sunday.  

In accordance with the Act, the council is proposing an Easter 
Sunday Shop Trading Policy to allow shops to trade on 
Easter Sunday across the whole Hurunui District, and is 
seeking your views. 

The proposed policy and statement of proposal are available to 
view at www.hurunui.govt.nz. 

Submissions on the policy can be made either: 

 By delivery to the council at 66 Carters Road, Amberley; 
or 

 By email to: submission@hurunui.govt.nz; or 

 By letter to: PO Box 13, Amberley 7441. 
This is an important issue and your feedback will help the 

council make a decision.  
Submissions close at 5.00pm on 19th March 2018. 

WAIKARI NETBALL CLUB AGM We will be discussing the 
future of the club.  All welcome.  Apologies to Jenny Keeble 
314 4698. Monday 12th March, 7pm, Waikari Clubrooms.  

 
HAWARDEN NETBALL CLUB REGISTRATION DAY 
21st March At the Rugby Club Rooms, 3pm-5pm 
Come along to register for the season ahead which is 

approaching very fast.  
Any enquires to Phone Rachel Cooper, 027 258 0035. 
 
 

 
PYRAMID VALLEY ENGINEERING 

0279 282 154 OR 314 4447 
HEAVY DUTY LOG SPLITTER FOR HIRE. 

Chair Bar Oil on special, $5.50 per litre.  BYO container, 
discount for bulk lots.  

 
FOR SALE 

Pine Cones $5 per bag.  Phone 03 314 4698, Kate or Jenny 
027 223 9584. 

5 Year Old Heading Dog  $1500.  Phone 314 4563. 
Zimmer Walking Frame with seat, brakes, $100.  Lawn 

Sprayer Turf Girl, $50.  Sutton’s Compost Tumbler $50.  
All good condition, phone 314 4187. 

ADVERTISING 

314 4275 
LAST MINUTE PHOTO COMPETITION FOR THE SHOW 

Open class for all ages 
Entries do not need to be printed but emailed (large file not 
small) to lucyhunterweston@me.com 
20 of the best images will be chosen, printed and displayed 
on show day and our Show Presidents will choose the 
winner of those images. 
Subject: Anything that is part of our local community. 
Deadline: Tuesday 13th March 5pm 
No more than 4 entries per person. 

FLOWERS Come and take part in this fun filled event! 
We have sections for Roses, Dahlias and Cut 
Flowers. Flowers Classes are for everyone! Your 
entries bring colour to our Show, this is not a professional 
flower show. Do you enjoy floral art? Keen to give it a go? 
Open or Novice Decorative classes are for you. Keep it 
simple. Paddy’s Pot of Green and Gold. Fairies, Frills 
and Floral Centre. Rusty Richness. My Inner 
Landscape. Preschool & 5yrs:  Paint the Leprechaun’s 
Hat. Paint a Flower on a Medium to Large Flat Stone. 
Outline for Hat available from Karen O'Carroll 3144120 and 
Hawarden 4square. Sunflowers Preschool children will be 
supplied with hat outline and stone, others can have fun 
searching for their own special stone. 6 - 9yrs: Small 
Arrangement in a Cup and Saucer. Flowers & Foliage 
in a Gumboot and more! 10 – 13yrs: A Floral Rainbow on 
a Tray and more! Rusty Richness. All information 
regarding Classes is printed in the Show Schedule available 
at local stores or online at http://
www.hawardenshow.co.nz/schedule.html. If unsure ring 
Karen O’Carroll. The Hawarden Hall will be open for 
entries Friday 7pm-8pm and Saturday 8am-9:15am. No 
exhibits accepted after 9:15am. All entries FREE 

 

HAWARDEN A&P SHOW SATURDAY 
17TH MARCH 

We look forward to seeing you all at the Show on Saturday 17th 
March.  Invite your friends and families from out of the 
District.  There’s something for everyone and plenty to catch 
your eye.  See you all there, Ian and Carol Ford 

NEW CLASSES this year are Craft and Leggo. 
Come and see RUUD KLEINPASTE New Zealand’s 

BUGMAN speaking in the Airpark Canterbury “Our Fare” 
area from 9.30am.  Silly Billy will be roving around during 
the morning so kids can have a chat with him.  After lunch 
Pedalmania will be where the cattle section has been in the 
past. 

WORKING BEE Tuesday morning 13th March 
MARSHALS’ MEETING (ribbons etc) Thursday 15th March 

7.30pm in the Hall 
WORKING Bee Friday morning 16th March. 
POETRY Last few days for Poetry entries which can be 

emailed to iainandsarah@hotmail.com. 
THE  GREAT LEGO COMPETITION. Any model of lego, 

must be your own design and no bigger than 50cm x 50cm 
size. Free entry. Entries to Hawarden Hall no later than 9am 
on show day. Age groups 4-6 years, 7-9 years, 10-12 years, 13
-15 years, 16 years + (adults included!) 4-6 year age group 
can use duplo blocks. Let your imagination run wild. e.g 
buildings, vehicles, animals etc.  All entries must be placed 
on a ridged base that can be easily moved.  ** More 
than one entry allowed.  

HANDY DOG COMPETITION 
There will be a handy dog competition this year at the A and 
P Show.  Bring along your working dogs and have a bit of 
fun! 
Please remember to dose your dogs and have a current ovis 
certificate!  Enquiries to course marshal, George Manson ph. 



 

CATERING HIRE BUSINESS, FOR SALE  formerly Arden 
Hire, Waikari. Nth Canterbury. 

 Crockery, Cuttlery and Glassware for all those Special 
Occasions 

 Settings for up to 200 Guests 

 A part- time business 
All enquires please to Trudy McMillan  
Cell:  027 6842652.  Landline:  03 545 2015 

REAL ESTATE 
Country Home for Rent. 3 bedrooms, kitchen, dining and 

living rooms, separate toilet and bathroom.  School bus 
route.  Available 10th March.   Tel:  314 4695 or text (027) 
316 8427. 

Flatmates Wanted x2  Country Cottage.  Furnished, 
Medbury Road.  20 mins from Culverden.  $100 per week.  
Phone / text 021 235 5146.  

 
HAWARDEN WAIKARI & AMURI LIONS CLUBS 

ANNUAL 4WD SAFARI 
“JOURNEY BEYOND THE HURUNUI 

GORGE”  
Travel through the scenic hill country of Waitohi 
Downs, Kanuka Hills, Mt Selfe, Jacks Saddle, Seven Hills 
and Mt Noble.  Drive up into the beautiful Hurunui Gorge 

to see stunning views of the Hurunui River and its 
surrounds including the infamous "shutes" 

BYO Lunch overlooking the river 
Finish with a sausage sizzle at Mt Noble. 

SUNDAY 25TH March & 8TH APRIL 2018 
High clearance vehicles & low range, treaded tyres only 

Clean vehicles please 
Assemble at the "Peaks" 260 Creans Road 
Sign posted from Hawarden (15 minutes) 

At 10.30am 
$20.00 Adults, $5.00 Child 

Cancellations from 6am onwards compass FM and our 
Facebook page.   Contact Kevin cell -0274171829 or home

- 03 314 4305.  Bruce 03 314 4584 

 
SPORT NZ RURAL TRAVEL FUND 2018 
Funding is now available from the Hurunui 

District Council’s Sport New Zealand Rural 
Travel Fund. 

The Rural Travel Fund is provided by Sport New Zealand to 
territorial authorities for distribution in 2018, for the 
purposes of assisting rural sports clubs and rural school 
teams with young people aged between 5-19 years, who 
require subsidies for travel expenses to local sporting  
competitions.  

 School teams and sports club teams can apply for this 
funding provided the applications meet the following 
criteria:  

1.  A school/club team participating in local sport 
competition on weekends, that excludes inter school and 
intra school competitions played during school time. 

2.  A sports/club team participating in organised sport 

competition through club membership outside of school 
time. 

3.  Applications are open to Sports clubs and rural school 
teams from within the Hurunui District. 

Application forms are available online: www.hurunui.govt. 
Enquiries to: Maree Hare, ph: 033 148 816 I email: 

maree.hare@hurunui.govt.nz  
Hurunui District Council, P O Box 13, Amberley 
Closing date for applications - Monday 19th March 2018 at 

5pm.  Late applications cannot be accepted 






